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• My thanks to our Fire Depa1tment, Police Department, Department of Public Works,
Recreation Department, Town Council Members, and many others who assisted in us
coordinating a great send off to our North Kingstown Wickford Little League Team as they
became the first South County area team to represent Rhode Island in the Little League
Major Division Playoffs since 1960. They are currently pa1ticipating in the Metro Region
Playoffs with eyes on the Little League World Series. Congratulations to our 12 and under
State Champions. We are incredibly proud of you for your performance both on and off
the field!

Staff 

Summer is a busy season in 
North Kingstown 

Thank you to staff, 
volunteers and 
collaborating 
organizations that have 
successfully 
accomplished many 
endeavors, including: 

• Finally, as we are already 5 days into August, I want to recognize just some of the major
events that have taken place with the help of staff as we look towards many other projects
as we wind down the final months of summer. Major events such as the Wickford Art
Festival and July Fireworks, the completion of many paving projects, the renovation of

Wilson and McGinn Park Courts, installation of water bottle fillers throughout town, record
sales of beach passes, the reintroduction of the rain barrel incentivization program, the
municipal parking lot project, the ADA improvements at our town beach, record setting
activity at our local golf course and Allen Harbor, the successful 350th anniversary events,
and the mailing of tax bills calling for no tax increase are just some examples of the hard
work and talent among our staff and volunteer residents. Please keep up to date on our
remaining events such as the August 350°1 Anniversary Speaker Series, the final four
Tuesday night concerts at the Town Beach, the final Thursday Family Night concert at the
beach, the 350th Anniversary Family Day at Wilson Park on September 15th• and the 350th 

Anniversary Parade on October 5th . Please visit our website and our Social Media
Platforms for a wealth of infonnation.

Councilor McCoy asked what we can do as a Council and as a municipality to get Phillips Street 
assigned a higher priority with the Department of Transportation. Mr. Mollis stated that is a great 
question. The Council has relayed that concern as well as staff, he would also recommend that we 
reach out to our delegation requesting they send letters to DOT as well. He further stated that in 
defense of the DOT, they do a five-year program, and if they were to put this on the plan, it could 
be five years out before the project gets scheduled. However, we will keep putting this on their 
radar. 

Councilor McCoy recognized the Clerk, the Deputy, Kate Glass, and the entire staff in their efforts. 

Councilor Mandel stated that the project in the parking lot is impressive and asked the Manager to 
explain the project. Mr. Mallis stated they are currently rebuilding the retaining wall which they 
need to reuse most of the same rocks as required by the RIHPHC. As part of this, they need to 
construct the barrier so they can rebuild the wall which is what you see sticking up in the air. They 
have experienced some challenges which were not anticipated, but the barriers will allow them 
access to the retaining wall. There will also be a new walkway which will not be as intrusive 
during the construction. There is still a lot to be done as part of the project. 

The Council thanked Mr. Moll is for his report. 
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